
 

 

UNION COUNTY AIRPORT AUTHORITY 

MINUTES 

MAY 11, 2021 

 

 The Union County Airport Authority held its regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, May 11, 2021.  

This meeting was help on the patio at the Union County Airport, 760 Clymer Road, Marysville, Ohio and 

was called to order by President John Popio at 4:00 pm.  The following members were present:  Mr. Phil 

LaPointe, Mr. Ken Denman, Mr. Bob Chapman, Mr. Bruce Rausch, and Mr. Shaun Bailey.  Guests present 

ere Mr. Tyler Bricknell of Woolpert and Mr. Steve Wieringa of Skyvista. 

 Mr. Denman motioned to accept the April minutes as presented and Mr. Chapman second.  

Motion passed.  Mr. LaPointe motioned to accept the attached list of bills, Mr. Denman second.  Motion 

passed. 

 Mr. Popio gave his report (see the agenda for details).  Mr. Bailey reported that the Skyvista 

contract is still being reviewed by Skyvista, the Authority and the Attorney and will hopefully be ready 

for signatures by the next meeting.  Mr. Wieringa reported that he has called Fulfab many times to finish 

the hangar repairs but they have not responded.  He said with all the rain the fuel farm sump pump isn’t 

working well and needs to be fixed ASAP.  Mr. Marshal did pay for tie down fees for his airplane but has 

not paid anything on his past due hangar rents.  The wait list is growing, it now has about 35 people on 

it. 

 Mr. Rausch reported that OSU has agreed for the board to purchase a snow brush machine from 

them for a cost of $4500.  He motioned that the board approve this purchase and also agree to pay up 

to $1000 to have it delivered.  Mr. LaPointe second.  Motion passed. 

 Mr. Bricknell presented his report (see attached).  Mr. LaPointe then informed the board of the 

progress on the new T Hangars.  The board discussed the location of these hangars and a spot was 

agreed upon.  It is hoped that this project can move forward.  He will set up another meeting with the 

bonding authorities and keep the ball rolling.  He also brought up the Airport managers position and 

how to present this to the County Commissioners for their help in funding the position.  Discussion was 

also had as to how this would work with the current administration. 

 Mr. Popio reported that His and Mr. Denman’s term will expire this June.  Mr. Denman would 

like to be reappointed. 


